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From Principal Mark Anderson...

HLS has been working hard to prepare your children for the AZ Sci and AASA assessments that
began on March 25th. We feel that we have done a great job and know that your children are very
prepared to show what they have learned. Please see the testing calendar attachments below for
testing dates by grade level.

Along with the test taking tips below, it is very important that during testing all students come to
school every day, arrive on time, and not be signed out for appointments. If your child leaves during
the middle of a test, according to state guidelines, they will not be able to make it up.
Helpful test taking tips:

Make sure that your children get enough sleep. Remember that old saying about eight to ten
hours of sleep a night? Being well rested is perhaps the most important and unfortunately most
overlooked aspect of health when trying to stay focused.
Make sure that your children eat healthy. Often times in our busy schedules we forget to take
time out for our most obvious needs. If your children are not eating well, we cannot possibly
expect them to perform well in school, or anything else. Try and avoid heavy foods that may
make him/her groggy and avoid high sugar food. Make sure they are eating right.
Encourage your child to stay relaxed on the test.
Keep a positive attitude about tests.
Make sure that your child gets up early enough so that he/she will be on time to school.
Please do not schedule appointments during testing. Students who leave school before
completing a particular test are ineligible to continue the test for that session.
Talking about the test with your child can relieve stress about test taking.

By following these suggestions, your child will have an even better chance of showing their true
ability. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to ask. Thank you for all that you do.
Being a parent is the most important job there is.
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Upcoming School Events
April 2024
Full Day Friday

May 2024

8:45am PTSO Meeting-
Elections
2pm Kona Ice Day 
2pm PLC Early Release
6pm PTSO Meeting-Elections

12:05 Release Last Day of
School

Full Day Friday

2pm PLC Early Release

Last Bear Buck Store

Click for the District
2023-2024 Calendar

Click for the District
2024-2025 Calendar

3pm - Close Yogurtology
Family Night
Band Concert

Choir Concert
5-9 Bruster’s Family Night

Orchestra Concert 
5-9 Bruster’s Family Night

Teacher Appreciation Week

Friday

Friday

Friday

Tues

Wed

Thurs

Friday

Wed

Week

https://www.dvusd.org/cms/lib/AZ01901092/Centricity/Domain/2660/2023-24%20Instructional%20Calendar%20-%20081722.pdf
https://www.dvusd.org/cms/lib/AZ01901092/Centricity/Domain/2660/2023-24%20Instructional%20Calendar%20-%20081722.pdf
https://www.dvusd.org/cms/lib/AZ01901092/Centricity/Domain/2660/2023-24%20Instructional%20Calendar%20-%20081722.pdf


Garden Club NewsGarden Club News
It all started with a boy....



High School students return to
Highland Lakes to Help out in the
garden after school.

Middle School Garden Club
members work to set up a
pollinator bed with drought
resistant plants such as this Sweet
Pea Butterfly bush.

Middle School Students who are part
of garden club or
And working on the garden habitat
plan a succulent garden. Once the
Prickly Pear matures, the pads and
flowers
Will be fed to the tortoise.





The DVUSD Superintendent’s Student Advisory Council is comprised of students from grades
eight through twelve, representing all DVUSD high schools, middle schools, and several K-8

schools.

Each year the Superintendent’s Student Advisory Council has a goal of creating a service-
learning project that involves DVUSD schools and makes a difference in the local community. In
previous years, the council organized a Student Summit around a local project designed to have
a positive impact and enhance the quality of life in the community, affecting all 35,000 students

in the district.

HLS attended the annual Superintendent's Student Advisory Council summit  held at 
Barry Goldwater HS where they learned about "You-nitty" from our high school students!

Learn more about the SSAC at http://DVUSD.org/ssac

Superintendent Student 
Advisory Council

Superintendent Student 
Advisory Council

http://dvusd.org/ssac




Our very own David
Lund attended the

City Council meeting
on March 19th at the
City of Peoria. He is

pictured with Mayor
Jason Beck who read
the Proclamation for
the City of Peoria to
designate March 21,
2024 as World Down

Syndrome Day.



Field Day
If you haven’t watched the amazing video 

Ms. Roberts put together for 
Elementary Field Day 2024, do it now!! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=xOUablgWdG8

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xOUablgWdG8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xOUablgWdG8


Find our more 
Questions or to
highlandlakesp
word in the fro

BINGO Night was so much fun! Thank you for supporting the PTSO!

mailto:highlandlakesptso@gmail.com










Teacher Appreciation Week: May 6th-10th. PTSO is looking for donations for raffle
items to be gifted to teachers and staff during this week. If you have something
to donate, you can contact us at Highlandlakesptso@gmail.com. All donations
need to be collected by May 3.

Teacher Favorites List: Friendly reminder that you can find a list of your students
favorite things here: https://www.highlandlakesptso.com/favorites.html

Thank You to Volunteers: We would like to take a moment to thank all the
volunteers who helped make the school year special for our students!

mailto:highlandlakesptso@gmail.com


www.dvusd.org/hl-yearbook

Elementary Book $30
Middle School Book $40

Go to this Link to Order

Custom Pages Due 4.14.24

http://www.dvusd.org/hl-yearbook
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Load up your student(s)  account with lunch funds online at

ezschoolpay.com or drop a check to the front office.

DVUSD i s waiving  all  EZ School App convenience fees

from now throu g h September 30th.

You  can drop off  cash/check in the front office to be

credited to you r stu dents accou nt.  Inclu de you r

stu dents name and nu mber on the envelope.  

PAYING FOR LUNCH
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Breakfast$1. 50

Lu nch$2. 95

Redu ced $0

Get your menu info online!

Go online to myschoolmenus.com 

Go online to the DVUSD website to download a printable

pdf at  https://www.dvusd.org/Page/242

MENUS

Apply online at  www.EZmealapp.com or get a  form from the

front office.  For more information,  contact 623-445-5166.

Students who applied and were approved for meal assistance

and associated benefits  last  school year are eligible for the

same benefits  through 9/11/23,  or a  new application is

processed.  If  a  new application is  not approved by 9/11/23

your sutdent(s)  will  pay the full  meal price until  re-certified.  

FREE AND REDUCED MEAL
APPLICATIONS

Parents now have the option of  ordering  a Birthday Party

Bu cket from the cafeteria!  

The bucket will  be delivered to your student 's  class at  a

designated time and location,  making it  super convenient

for teachers and parents.  Get the online form at:   

https://www.dvusd.org/Page/65635

BIRTHDAY BUCKET

http://ezschoolpay.com/
https://www.myschoolmenus.com/instance/818/district/815/school/6621/menu/32524
https://www.dvusd.org/Page/242
http://www.ezmealapp.com/
https://www.dvusd.org/Page/65635




C O M M U N I C A T I O N
TEXT ALERTS: If you are not receiving text message
alerts from the district office and would like to, just
text the letter “Y” to 68453

POWERSCHOOL: You can access your student’s
grades and attendance records at any time through
Powerschool. Bring your picture ID to the front office
to pick up your password.

ONLINE PAYMENTS AND TAX CREDITS:
Access this through the online payment portal at: 
https://az-deervalley.intouchreceipting.com 

S T U D E N T  S U P P O R T
S E R V I C E S
CHILD FIND: Child Find requirements under 
state and federal law are that all individuals with
disabilities from birth through age 21 be identified,
located, and evaluated for early intervention or
Special Education services. If you know of someone
who may qualify for these services, please encourage
them to call their local school at 623-376-4301 or the
district at 623-445-5000.

H L S  P O L I C I E S

PEST CONTROL
Pest control sparying will occur once a month.

ATHLETES
If you are planning on participating in any sport this
year, you must complete the eligibility requirements
as detailed on our website 
https://registermyathlete.com

SIGNING OUT
To ensure that our academic time is respected, we are
asking that parents do not sign out their children
between 3:15 and 3:30.  Fifteen minutes a day, added
up over a month represents almost a full day of
classes missed. PHOTO ID REQUIRED.

TRANSPORTATION
Any issues or questions with the bus need to go
directly to transportation at 602-467-5096.

PARKING
There is no parking or waiting on 63rd Avenue
from Union Hills to Utopia. If you park or wait on
63rd Avenue, tickets have been issued. 
Please remember that our parking lots get very
hectic in the morning and afternoon. Please do
not leave you vehicle unattended along the curb
at any time. Remember, our main focus is to keep
all of our students safe.
The car pool parking spots are reserved for those
registered with the TRP program. The other
reserved spots were won at school events. Please
use courtesy and do not park in those spots.
It’s against the law to park in the handicap spots
(even for a second) without a handicap parking
permit. Please keep these spots open for families
that need them.
Parents please be considerate of our families that
live close to school and respect our neighbors
when picking up and dropping off students.

VOLUNTEERS
Volunteers on campus (including field trips) need to
have training and fill out yearly paperwork.  For all the
details visit: https://www.dvusd.org/volunteering

ATTENDANCE CUTS Program (Court Unified
Truancy Suppression):To encourage and improve
school attendance, Deer Valley Unified School District
has implemented a truancy program in partnership
with Maricopa County Juvenile Court. Highland Lakes
will be tracking attendance very closely. Your child is
expected to be at school every day, unless there is
an excused reason not to be. A student that is absent
more than ten percent (18 days) of the required
number of school days per year is considered to have
“excessive absences” whether the absence is excused
or unexcused. If a student should start a pattern of
excessive absences, you will be contacted by letter or
phone. The education of your child is extremely
important to us. This program is another way of
working with the community to ensure a quality
education for all students. If you have any questions
or concerns, please feel free to contact the front office
at 623-376-4300. Please report all absences to the
attendance line at 623.376-4390.

https://az-deervalley.intouchreceipting.com/
https://az-deervalley.intouchreceipting.com/
https://www.dvusd.org/volunteering


Principal: Mark Anderson
Assistant Principal: Danielle Ware

Nurse: Kristina Koan
K-6 Counselor:Jake Epel

7-8 Counselor:Tara Larsen
 

Main Phone #: 623-376-4300
Attendance: 623-376-4390

Nurse: 623-376-4310
Fax: 623-376-4380

 Address: 19000 N. 63rd Ave., Glendale, AZ 85308
Start Time = 8:45AM

Office Hours = 8:00AM-4:00PM
 Mascot: Bears

Colors: Blue & Green

Grade Daily Release PLC Fridays Half Day

KInder 3:20 1:50 11:55

1st - 8th 3:30 2:00 12:05

Highland Lakes School Mission Statement
Preparing today's learners to become tomorrow's leaders through technology,

inquiry, common core standards and global citizenship.

Contact Site for Information Regarding Student Pick up:
Highland Lakes School - 623-376-4300

District Office - 623-445-5000
In case of emergency involving student evacuation, the following site has been 

designated as a relocation site.
Evacuation Location: Deer Valley High School

18424 N 51st Ave, Glendale, AZ 85308         

   The Deer Valley Unified School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin,
sex, sexual orientation, disability, age, or religion in its programs and activities.

mailto:Mark.Anderson@dvusd.org
mailto:danielle.ware@dvusd.org
mailto:kristina.koan@dvusd.org
mailto:jake.epel@dvusd.org
mailto:tara.larsen@dvusd.org
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=19000+N+63rd+Ave,+Glendale,+AZ&hl=en&sll=34.168218,-111.930907&sspn=9.719684,21.643066&oq=19000+N.+63rd+Ave.+&hnear=19000+N+63rd+Ave,+Glendale,+Arizona+85308&t=m&z=16



